[bookmark: _GoBack]The re-organization meeting of the Highland Township Board of Supervisors took place on Monday January 6, 2020 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd and Umble present.
Tom Scott motioned to convene the 2020 re-organization meeting.  He submitted his notarized Oath of Office.  Tom Fredd motioned to assign Brandon Umble as temporary Chair.  Brandon motioned to appoint Tom Scott as permanent chair for the 2020 year, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor. Brandon motioned to appoint Tom Fredd as Vice-Chair for the 2020 year, Tom Scott seconded, all were in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to have Barb Davis remain as Secretary/Treasurer at the same annual salary of $15,000.  Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  Tom Scott motioned to appoint Ken Greist, Dale Stoltzfus, Nathan Stoltzfus and Brandon Umble to the road crew at an hourly wage of $25.00, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  Brandon Umble motioned to re-appoint Tom Scott as roadmaster, Tom Fredd seconded, all in favor.  It will be suggested to the auditors that Tom Scott’s hourly wage remain the same at $27.00.  In addition, Brandon Umble’s hourly wage will also need approval of the auditors.  It is suggested to remain the same at $25.00.
Tom Scott motioned to maintain Roger Legg as legal counsel, Brandon Umble seconded, all in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to maintain Earthways as Engineer, Brandon seconded, all in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to appoint Dr. John Fisher as Chairman of the Vacancy Board, Brandon seconded, all were in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to appoint Jerry McKee as Emergency Manager, Tom Fredd seconded, all in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to have the Treasurer’s Bond set at 1 million dollars, Brandon seconded, all in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to maintain the following depository accounts:                                                      General Fund – Fulton Bank,                                                                                                                                          Liquid Fuels  - Santander                                                                                                                                         Open Space Account – Citadel                                                                                                                        Brandon seconded, all were in favor.
It was decided that all Supervisors would be attending the annual PSATs convention.
Tom Scott motioned to keep the monthly meetings on the 2nd Tuesday at 7:30, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Solicitor Legg mentioned that the Zoning Officer had not been appointed.  Tom Scott motioned to retain Bill Beers as Zoning Officer at the same annual salary of $12,000, Brandon seconded, all were in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer

